



February 28, 2024

Re: Geotechnical Field Investigations and Topographical Surveys: Water Plant Transmission Mains

Dear resident/property owner,

The City of Columbus Department of Public Utilities (DPU) is building a new water plant and transmission mains to prepare for the growing need for clean, safe drinking water in central Ohio. The new plant will be built along the Scioto River near the corner of Home and Dublin roads in Delaware County. Water transmission mains will connect the new plant to the Columbus water distribution system near the Blazer Parkway area and other strategic areas in northwest Columbus.

Field crews will be in your area to conduct geotechnical investigations and topographical surveys from now through the end of May 2024. All work will be within the road right of way.

While your property is located near the vicinity of this fieldwork, we do not anticipate any disruptions or inconvenience to you or your property.

Our field crews have received strict instructions concerning preserving private property and public lands. If access to your property is required, the project team will notify and coordinate with you directly before initiating any work.

Field crews will carry identification and all vehicles will display their company logo. Participating companies include Aldea Services, Eagon Associates, ms consultants and 7NT.

Field personnel will not be able to answer questions about the project, they will simply be collecting information for further evaluation.

You should also receive a door hanger near the front of your home with similar information. If you have questions or concerns, or feel that our representatives have not given proper attention to your property, please contact Mike Nuhfer, P.E., Geotechnical Team Lead, at mnuhfer@aldeaservices.com or call 740.972.6838. For additional information about the Water Plant Transmission Mains improvements, visit https://cbuswater4.com/.

Respectfully,

Tim Huffman, P.E.

Distribution Engineering Section Manager

City of Columbus, Division of Water

CC: Kristen Atha, Director; Megan O'Callaghan, City of Dublin City Manager; Paul Hammersmith, City of Dublin Director of Engineering; Michael Hendershot, City of Dublin Deputy Director of Engineer – Utilities; Chris Bauserman, Delaware County Engineer; Doug Riedel, Delaware County Engineer's Office; Concord Township Trustees

